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                                             News Letter No 23…….November 2009
Dear Members/Supporters,
Since our last News Letter in May 2009, we have been very busy on a number of fronts, including the Village Green application, developing a funding support package and several meetings with the local council regarding many issues in the wood. You would be surprised how long letter writing of this takes. 
Village Green Application. 
The application is still being reviewed for acceptance by Essex County Council. A number of communications have been received, and detailed responses made to address all of the issues that ECC have raised. We did say to you in our previous news letter that this might well be a lengthy process, and this is proving to be exactly that. There is no laid down time table for the completion of this process, and we are being very careful to respond to ECC in the fullest possible manner without prejudicing our case. Our solicitors have also made input on this matter, but as our funds are by no means unlimited, we are at the moment handling all of the enquiries ourselves. This may well change in the event that legal debates may arise; although we now have a fairly full understanding of the law, the use of a solicitor and Counsel offers a certain amount of credence to our application. Our aim is to have a Public Inquiry set up by ECC, where an independent inspector would examine all of the evidence from both applicant and objector. Should this happen, we are fairly confident of a successful outcome.
We also put together a impressive Funding Support Package, essentially to cover the potential costs of being legally represented at the Public Inquiry, and with the help of CAVS, to whom we are affiliated, we sent this out to a dozen or so Charitable Trusts. Whilst so far we have not had any positive responses, we have not yet exhausted all avenues in this regard.     
Meetings and actions with Castle point Borough Council.

Things have moved somewhat in this regard, and there have actually been some achievements.

1. Litter Pick.  We undertook a very successful litter pick in June this year with help of the council and their contracted cleaners Pinnacle. Because of the quickness of the arrangements, we were only able to contact those members who had provided their email addresses, and quite a number turned up to help, besides two councillors and CPBC staff. The plan is to have another such litter pick maybe later in the year when the foliage has subsided, and we will make contact to our ‘email’ members nearer the time. We thank all those who took part in this exercise, and would ask you to please let us know if you would like to be involved in the next pick.

Overall, the Council were indeed very helpful and responsive in this regard, and it shows what can be done when both parties have the same interests.

2. At an earlier Neighbourhood Meeting, Friends of Coombe Wood requested some funds be set aside out of the Neighbourhood Budget and this request was granted. We have submitted plans to CPBC to cover some signs for Coombe Wood, as well as dog/litter bins to be placed at all the mains entrances and exits of the wood. The signage proposals are under review, but the costs for bins, as well as the costs incurred for the litter pick are apparently not funded out of this budget.  We will continue to follow up on all of these items, but if any members have any other proposals, we would be most interested to hear from you.

3. CPBC has stated they will soon be taking action over certain issues surrounding obstructions and encroachments within the wood.  We undertook a very detailed site visit with CPBC representatives in June 2009, pointing out specific obstructions, barbed wire fencing and Health and Safety matters. CPBC are still examining some of these issues, but their response regarding barbed-wire fencing was basically that where this is sited on owned land, this is the responsibility of the owners.

4. We continue to have quarterly (approx.) meetings with CPBC to follow up on all of the issues, and although progress is sometimes very slow, overall there is a gradual movement in the right direction. 

Membership Renewal/ AGM.

Finally, it is at this time of the year that we would remind all of our members that the annual membership is renewable from 1 November 2009. Our treasurer has again kept the membership fee to £5 per household, but as always we would welcome any additional financial support. Our copying costs are most likely to increase ( from a level of zero) as a result of our supplier having retired, and we now have to face up to open market costs for this service. This could be very substantial should we get to a Public Inquiry with the Village Green application. It would be most appreciated if you could please complete the form at the bottom of this page and return to the Secretary as soon as possible. Also please indicate on the form whether you might attend the AGM which is planned for Thursday 3rd December 2009. When we know the level of potential attendees we will determine a venue, and let you know accordingly. 
Once again we thank you for your time and continuing support,

Terry Russell

Chairman    

Affiliated to – The Open Spaces Society

                        CAVS (Castle Point Association of Voluntary Services)  


